Minutes of July 14, 2009 Gabriola Transportation Assn. Board Meeting
Present:  

Jim Ramsay – President & Secretary
Randy Young – Vice-President

Erik Andersen - Treasurer

André Lemieux
John Woods

A quorum being present, the meeting was called to order at 7:33 pm.
1. Minutes:  Minutes of the February 28, 2009 meeting were approved, as circulated.
2.
Transit Study
(A) Jim reviewed the latest Transit Task Force activities, including plans for two bus routes, the details of which were reviewed.  As previously noted, this Task Force process is separate from the feasibility study being conducted by BC Transit at the behest of the RDN.  It is hoped that the local effort will spur on the BC Transit/RDN process and help ensure that the result will better meet the needs of Gabriolans.
(B) A decision on the Transit Committee’s funding application under the federal MOST (Moving On Sustainable Transportation) plan is expected this month. 
(C) Randy noted that some engineers have indicated concerns with pure bio-diesel buses.  

(D) It was moved, seconded and carried that the public be notified as to what has been done to date and what is planned for the donations received.  It was noted that the GTA web site could be used to provide information on proposed routes and schedules for comment by residents.  
3.
FAC Survey Results
(A) André reported that the Gabriola Transportation Alternatives Survey results indicated a strong rejection of a bridge, but that 52.1% of respondents wanted change.  It is hoped this information can be useful for future transportation planning for Gabriola. 
(B)
Randy noted that a survey concerning a passenger-only ferry is being circulated by a J. A. Ferrero.  It is understood he would like to operate such a ferry.
4.
Other Transportation:  

The OCP is due to be reviewed and it is understood that the Islands Trust is intending to remove items over which is does not have jurisdiction, such as the prohibition on a bridge.  

5.
Future of GTA:   
(A)
While GTA does provide a forum for exchange of information about transportation issues, it has not yet undertaken an advocacy role.  It was agreed that an alternative to the local newspapers is needed and, prior to the next meeting,  Directors will consider how the organization can become more effective.
(B)
It was agreed to pay the annual filing fee of $25 to Victoria to accompany the Society Act Annual report.
6.
Other Business:   

(A) Erik noted that the current balance in the transit study account is $6,768.20.


(B) André, John and Randy contributed their $20 to help fund the general operating account, which Erik and Jim had previously done.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 9:15 pm
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